
                 
 

Thursday 7th November 2019  |  TERM 4 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I would like to start this week’s newsletter by congratulating students who have 
been selected for Western NSW Football Teams on the weekend. The children tried 
out in pouring rain and freezing conditions in Orange against other students from 
Mudgee, Orange, Cowra, Dubbo and surrounding areas. Students selected on the 
day were Aiden Campion (Under 12s), Mitchell Barton and Chayse Sasse  (Under 10’s) 
and Kannen Webb (OC class for 2020 – under 11’s). Great work boys. I’m sure that 
you will continue to achieve – what a fantastic effort which will be well received 
when our Moriarty trainers return in Week 5. 
 
At the end of last term, our school underwent external validation. The school was 
judged under three domains; The Learning Domain, The Teaching Domain and The 
Leadership Domain. After reviewing all of the evidence presented and through 
discussions on the day, the school was awarded Delivering in all three Domains. The 
information and data gathered during this process will assist us with future 
directions for our school, as we strive to provide the best educational opportunities 
for each and every student in our care.  
 
Rehearsals are well under way for our end of year concert which will be held on 
Wednesday 4th December commencing at 10.00 am in the school hall. We look 
forward to seeing everyone there as we search for the answers to Life. Come along 
and be entertained by the amazing talents of our students. Our choirs will again be 
performing for community later this term with local shopping centres and Bracken 
House on the agenda. This is a fantastic opportunity for our students to give back to 
our wider community and I’m sure it will be as well received as last year. Keep an 
eye on the dates and join us if you possibly can. 
 
Our transition and step up programs are well under way so that children and 
families can be ready for the 2020 school year. If you know of anyone who has not 
yet enrolled for Kindergarten or Preschool for 2020 who live in our area, please ask 
them to call the office. 
 
There will be plenty of information coming your way over the next few weeks with 
times, dates and activities so keep an eye out for these and if you haven’t already, 
download the school app as an easy way to get notifications, see the newsletter or 
contact the school.  
 
Finally, I would like to congratulate Mrs Margot Jasprizza who, on Monday night, will 
be recognised in Sydney with an Australian Community of Educators (ACE) award 
for teaching. This recognition of professional practice is well-deserved and we are 
honoured to have Margot receive it.  
 
Remember: We never know which lives we influence, or when, or why. 

 
Eileen Day 
Principal  

Important Dates 

Friday 8th November   
 
Primary Assembly 
 

Monday  18th November to 
Friday 29th November 
 
Swim School - Year 2 

Tuesday 3rd December 
 
Year 6 Orientation Day 

Wednesday 4th December 
 
School Concert - 10am 

Tuesday 10th December 
 
Presentation Day 

Wednesday 11th December 
 
Year 6 Farewell 

Wednesday 18th December 
 
Last Day of Term  

Next P & C Meeting 

Wednesday 20th November 

5:30pm 

Dubbo West Public School 



                 
 

TERM 4 WINNERS 
Week 2 

KBlue 
Savannah Baxter  

Billy Beaver  
3/4E 

Jordon Osborne  

Kent Guadalupe  

KGreen 
Mason Ebsworth  

Shianne Austin  
3/4H 

Xavier Lothian  

Quinella Toomey  

KRed 
Nicholas Schilling  

Mitchell Ray  
3/4S 

Anesia May  

Chelsy Buckland  

KYellow 
Hudson Newton  

Rayden Mullins  
3/6P 

Jaidyn Sutton  

Cameron Hellowell  

1B 
Lilah Fairbanks  

Tyce Taylor  
5/6G 

Jake Huckel  

Thomas Benson  

1L 
Angel-May Cubby  

Phebee Hillsley  
5/6M 

Laurel Elwood  

Sharneka Ramirez  

1W 
Taine McEwen  

Jordi Low  
5/6N 

Kyarna Knight  

Bryson Read  

2G 
Scarlett Bourke  

Clayton Lawrence  
5/6Y 

Sienna Henry  

Jaime Wright  

2H 
Cody Ball  

Eli Garratt  
$5 Infants Winner Jalayah Gordon  

2S 
Jayden Walker  

Ronald Peterkin  
$5 Primary Winner 

Jayleah Jackson  

Breanna Semmler  

The Department’s Revised Enrolment Policy 
What has not changed? 
 Schools will continue to enrol students who live in their local intake area, regardless of the 

school’s cap status. 
 Enrolment procedures for students accessing particular education settings (for example 

selective schools, distance education, specialist support classes for students with disability, 
Intensive English Centres) are not affected by the revised policy. 

Schools will continue to provide families with support and advice during the enrolment process, 
including assessment of exceptional and compelling circumstances particularly for vulnerable 
students and their families. 
Schools will also continue to apply the policy 
fairly and consistently using transparent and 
accountable processes when making 
decisions about enrolment applications. 
Parents and carers have a right of appeal to 
determine whether the stated processes 
have been applied in a procedurally fair 
manner. 



                 
 

Notes Sent Home Who Is Involved   

School Swimming Scheme Year 2 

Preschool Important Dates Preschool 

Christmas Bauble Fundraiser P&C Whole School 

Chess Tournament 
During week two of this term we started a Chess Tournament for Stage Three. This 
was the initiative of two senior students, Isaac Woolaston and Ebony Holmes who 
put together a group of sixteen students who could play and were interested in 
being part of the Tournament. Students have a week to complete their match.  

The first round saw a lot of enthusiastic students eager to beat their opponents. 
Congratulations to the following students for being involved in the tournament. 
They are: Isaac Woolaston and Sienna Henry, Ebony Holmes and Bryce Eddy, Jett 
Pearce and Cristian Eakin,  Jake Huckel and Ace Guadalupe, Rory Cornish and 
Jordayne Morris, Raffertey Kater and Rachel Tomlinson, Jacob Drash and Zander 
Phipps, Corrin Chiong and Karol Villanueva. 

At the end of the first round which was played over three days led to eight students 
going into Round 2. They were Sienna Henry, Jett Pearce, Rory 
Cornish, Raff Kater, Bryce Eddy, Ace Guadalupe, Jacob Drash and 
Karol Villanueva. 

We have Round 3 to be completed next week and the final the 
week after. 

There has been much interest in the games and many students 
enjoyed looking on and picking up a few tips. It has been great 
to see so many students enjoying themselves and the challenge.  

 

S. Furnell 



                 
 



                 
 

News from the Preschool 

 

Our Kindy transition is underway and the preschool children were all very excited to 

be there! This week the children will be venturing off without their family member to 

a different classroom for some more fun.  

P1 talked about their visit and some of the things they liked or needed to know: 

Nick– I liked the library.  

Layton– I liked reading a story. 

Jaydelyn– Can we go to the library? 

If your child has any worries about kindy please let us know so that we can talk 

about it here at preschool and put their mind at ease however most of the children 

seemed happy that they get to go to kindy again this week. 

We spend all year working on lots 

of different skills in preparation for 

school. This term we are paying lots 

of attention to our fine motor skills 

and number recognition by tracing 

numbers and making numbers out of 

lego.  

Sorting objects by colour, shape 

and size is an important part of 

early  numeracy. The children 

also get the opportunity to get 

creative with the loose parts 

we put out for them to use to    

practice their skills. 

We have also been working on    

recognising and tracing basic 

shapes and have been using rulers 

to look at numbers as well as 

concepts like long, longer, short 

and shorter. Who can make the 

longest playdough snake? 

‘Look I made number 1!’ - Eli 



                 
 

 

This term 1W have been exploring 
volume and capacity in Maths. In 
Week 4 we constructed our very own 
popcorn containers using paper and 
tape. Our containers had to hold 
exactly two cups of cooked popcorn. 
It was very tricky but we 
remembered that the popcorn had to 
fill our containers exactly, without 
any overflowing. When we had 
finished construction we got to eat 
our popcorn using the containers 
that we had made. We also got to 
watch a little movie. Who knew 
Maths could be so much fun! 



                 
 

DWPS CHRISTMAS CHOIR 2019 
Our Primary Christmas Choir will once again be performing for the Dubbo community. Please 

come along and support our performances if you can. Details are below.  

Wednesday 27th November:      Thursday 12th December:  

10:00-10:30 at Dubbo Square (Coles)     9:45-10:15 at Delroy Woolworths  

10:45-11:15 at Bracken House      10:30-11:00 at Riverdale Woolworths (TBC)  



                 
 


